Sanbornton Public Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes of August 23, 2011 -- DRAFT

Attendees

Present: Wayne Elliott, Chair; John Earley, Vice-Chair; Linda VanValkenburgh, Treasurer; Marla Davis; Deb Wyman, Alternate.

Also Present: Cab Vinton, Director.

Call to Order


Chairman Wayne Elliott called the meeting to order at 7:12 p.m. on Tuesday, August 23, 2011 at the Library.

Seating of Alternates

MOTION (Linda V./ Marla D.): The motion to seat Alternate Trustee Deb Wyman in place of Joanne Dover passed unanimously.

Secretary’s Report
MOTION (Linda V./ Deb W.): The motion to accept the minutes of July 26, 2011 passed unanimously (Marla D. and Deb W. abstaining).

Treasurer’s Report

The Board reviewed the most recent financial statements, through the date of the meeting.

MOTION (Deb W./ Linda V.): The motion to recommend the most recent financial statements to the town auditor for annual review passed unanimously.

Marla Davis, in her capacity as one of the Town’s Trustees of the Trust Funds, recommended that the Library go ahead and submit a request for disbursement to the Trustees; they will release any funds as soon as is legally feasible. Cab will review a copy of the most recent auditor’s report for the Town to see if any recommendations apply to the Library. The Library’s credit card is in the Director’s name; Cab will contact Amazon to see if the terms for a corporate card are more favorable. Cab indicated that the card is used exclusively for Library expenses and that he was not concerned about any potential impact on his credit report or credit rating. Cab will contact Tom Salatiello to confirm that all the paperwork has been submitted to the bank, updating the list of authorized check signers. The Library is pursuing reimbursement for Cab’s medical leave through the Town’s short-term disability policy. The standard of custodial work has dropped in recent months; Marla will compare notes with Bob Veloski in the Town Office as the same individual is cleaning both buildings. The Trustees discussed the history of the division of responsibility for “inside/ outside” expenses at the Library; the group expressed satisfaction with the current arrangement.

Building Report

The Trustees supported hiring a new security company (Total Security of Laconia and Manchester) to replace Winnipesaukee Security; other than a change-over fee, the same monitoring rate will apply ($180 per year). Cab will ask the company to guarantee the rate for at least two years. As an aside, Deb reminded the Board that it is the Trustees’ responsibility to take minutes. Decommissioning the Clivus composting toilet beneath the old Director’s office remains a long-term project; Cab will check with Martha and Priscilla Bodwell for historical background.

General Business

The Board of Selectmen have asked if the Trustees would be interested in a Selectmen’s representative to the Library as a means of maintaining open lines of communication. The Trustees indicated that they would welcome a central point of contact between the two groups, while still recognizing that each has its own separate and distinct statutory responsibilities. The group was unsure, however, whether sitting through every meeting of the Library’s Trustees would represent the best use of a Selectman’s valuable time. Possible alternatives included having the representative visit on a less frequent basis (e.g. quarterly), or having a designated Trustee call the representative after each meeting to review the highlights. The Trustees also re-iterated that the Board’s meetings are open to the public and that any interested party is welcome to attend and to share their thoughts and concerns.

The Board noted that the Library personnel manual is missing a policy covering the impact of an extended leave by one full-time employee on the other full-time employee. Both the Trustees and several members of the public have noted that Martha’s workload increased significantly during Cab’s medical leave. Marla will review the Town’s policy to see if it provides a model worth adopting. Cab will also provide the Board with a summary of the relevant facts (weeks missed, etc.)

Adjournment

The Chair adjourned the meeting at 8:50 p.m.

Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, September 20, 2011 at 7 p.m. in the Library.

Respectfully submitted,

Cab Vinton, Director
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